
References 
V-1 
 

1. Kuo L. Effect of cardiac rehabilitation on cardiovascular events after coronary artery bypass 
grafting in a 6-Year follow-up study. Health Science Journal. 2016;10(3:9): 1-6. 

 
2. Aamot I. Long-term exercise adherence after high-intensity interval training in cardiac 

rehabilitation: A randomized study. Physiother. Res. Int. 2016; 21:54-64. 
 

3. Price K. A review of guidelines for cardiac rehabilitation exercise programmes: Is there an 
international consensus? Eur J Prev Cardiol 2016:1-19. 

 
4. Reeves G. Evolving Role of Exercise Testing in Contemporary Cardiac Rehabilitation. J Cardio 

Pulm Rehabil. 2016;36:309-319. 
 

5. Grace S. Cardiac rehabilitation delivery model for low resource settings: An International Council 
of Cardiovascular Prevention and Rehabilitation consensus statement. Prog Cardiovasc Dis. 
9(3):303-22. 

 
6. Hayes, Inc. Hayes Comparative Effectiveness Review. Comparative Effectiveness Review of 

Intensive Cardiac Rehabilitation Programs for Coronary Artery Disease. Lansdale, Hayes, Inc. 
02/22/2018. 

 
7. Bitsch B, Nielsen, C Stapelfeldt C, Lynggaard V. Effect of the patient education-learning and 

coping strategies-in cardiac rehabilitation on return to work at one year: A randomized controlled 
trial show. BMC Cardiov Dis. 2018;18:101. 

 
8. Cuenza L, Yap, E, Ebba, E. Assessment of the prognostic utility of the FIT treadmill score in 

coronary artery disease patients undergoing cardiac rehabilitation. J Cardiovasc Thorac Res. 
2019;11(1):8-13. 

 
9. Prabue N, Maiya A, Prabhu NS. Impact of cardiac rehabilitation of functional capacity and 

physical activity after coronary revascularization: A scientific review. Card Res Prac. 2020; 2020. 
 

10. Virani SS, Alonso A, Benjamin EJ, et al. Heart disease and stroke statistics-2020 Update: A 
report from the American heart association. Circ. 2020;141(9):e139-e596. 

11. Anderson L, Thompson DR, Oldridge N, et al. Exercise-based cardiac rehabilitation for coronary 
heart disease. Cochrane Database Syst Rev. 2016;(1):CD001800. 

12. Long L, Mordi IR, Bridges C, et al. Exercise-based cardiac rehabilitation for adults with heart 
failure. Cochrane Database Syst Rev. 2019;1:CD003331. 

13. Pandey A, Kitzman DW, Brubaker P, et al. Response to endurance exercise training in older 
adults with heart failure with preserved or reduced ejection fraction. J Am Geriatr Soc. 
2017;65(8):1698-1704. 

14. Opotowsky AR, Rhodes J, Landzberg MJ, et al. A randomized trial comparing cardiac 
rehabilitation to standard of care for adults with congenital heart disease. World J Pediatr 
Congenit Heart Surg. 2018;9(2):185-193. 

15. Snoek JA, Prescott EI, van der Velde AE, et al. Effectiveness of home-based mobile guided 
cardiac rehabilitation as alternative strategy for nonparticipation in clinic-based cardiac 
rehabilitation among elderly patients in Europe: A randomized clinical trial. JAMA Cardiol. 2020. 



16. Sumner J, Harrison A, Doherty P. The effectiveness of modern cardiac rehabilitation: A 
systematic review of recent observational studies in non-attenders versus attenders. PLoS One. 
2017;12(5):e0177658. 

17. Nilsson BB, Lunde P, Grogaard HK, et al. Long-term results of high-intensity exercise-based 
cardiac rehabilitation in revascularized patients for symptomatic coronary artery disease. Am J 
Cardiol. 2018;121(1):21-26. 

18. Yancy CW, Jessup M, Bozkurt B, et al. 2017 ACC/AHA/HFSA Focused update of the 2013 
ACCF/AHA guideline for the management of heart failure: A report of the American College of 
Cardiology/American Heart Association task force on Clinical Practice Guidelines and the Heart 
Failure Society of America. Circ. 2017;136(6):e137-e161. 

19. Thomas RJ, Beatty AL, Beckie TM, et al. Home-based cardiac rehabilitation: A scientific 
statement from the American Association of Cardiovascular and Pulmonary Rehabilitation, the 
American Heart Association, and the American College of Cardiology. J Am Coll Cardiol. 
2019;74(1):133-153. 

 

 


